DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
ENGINEERING FIELD ACTIVITY NORTHEAST
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING COMMAND

OFFICER IN CHARGE OF CONSTRUCTION
EAST PENNSYLVANIA AREA
BUILDING #78
NAVAL AIR STATION JOINT RESERVE BASE
WILLOW GROVE, PA 19090-5001

IN REPLY REFER TO

4200
SER 0642.WG/0012
18 May 2006

BULLARD-LINDSAY CONTRACTING CO., INC.
ATTN: BARRY BULLARD

1010 THIRD AVENUE, SUITE 301

NEW YORK, NY 10021

SUBJECT: N40085-06-C-3352, DREDGING, NAVAL UNDERSEA WARFARE
CENTER, SENECA LAKE, NEW YORK

Mr. Barry Bullard,

It is with great pleasure that I write this letter in consideration of the excellent
performance and resultant success of the subject contract.

Without advance notice, this office had been requested by a very important customer, to
affect the subject contract in an extremely short time period. As you are aware, the
Navy’s requirements were very demanding and restrictive. Bullard-Lindsay was not
afforded the standard lead-times to review a specification, participate in a site visit,
execute subcontracts, and prepare a proposal. You were limited to days versus weeks. It
was mid-March at the time and in light of the environmental concerns mandating a
completion date prior to May 1, 2006, our ability to effect a successful contract were in
serious jeopardy.

Nonetheless, Bullard-Lindsay was able to mobilize, execute, and complete the
requirements weeks ahead of schedule. The customer has stated his complete satisfaction
with the excellent performance. Thank you very much for the attention and
professionalism put into this project. The government will certainly endeavor to contract

with Bullard-Lindsay in the future.

W. GANTER
SUPERVISORY CONTRACT SPECIALIST
CONTRACTING OFFICER



